Covington Quilters Guild Minutes December 2, 2017

Kathy Scott (President) opened the meeting at 6:30 to begin our potluck.

Motion was made by Judie Seferovich to approve the November minutes as written. Motion was seconded by Donna Lees-Kennedy. Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report (Jenni Gould, Treasurer)

Bank Balances

Beginning balance BECU Checking (10/26/17).......... \$10389.89

Ending balance BECU Checking (11/24/17).....\$11883.80

Capital One 360 Ending Balance (11/29/17).....\$6536.49

Amazon Smile--first donation check came in, approximately \$19 was earned through members ordering online using Amazon Smile.

Paid for the whole year for the storage unit and got 2 months free as a result, savings of about \$578.

Motion was made by Kimberlee Power to move monies from reserves in order to budget for this expense next year (to pay it for the whole year at a time). Motion was seconded by Dotti Harris. Motion carried.

Smaller second unit was emptied by Kathy and Les Scott.

Storage unit will be cleaned out and organized in the Spring when the weather improves.

See Jenni with any questions.

Block of the Month (Tabatha Smith)

Ann Mokry wins the December snowmen blocks.

2018 will be a fabric theme for each month to mix it up. Bring black and white print fat quarters (theme:

Black Tie Affair) to the January meeting for an opportunity to win the fat quarters.

HUGS (Lori George):

Upcoming Workshops at Lori's house, 10-4:00

Saturday, December 9--Open Sew

Saturday, January 20--TBD

Saturday, February 24--Teresa Palmer will teach her pattern "Facets"

Saturday, March 24--TBD

Saturday, April 28--TBD

Snowball Express--December 9. Watch email for instructions.

2018 Raffle Quilt (Lyn Bolster):

Rusty Barn made \$614 over the 3 days.

Holly Daze in Covington made \$58. One day event.

Quilt has generated \$1751 in ticket sales so far.

Special Presentation (Mary Ann Baker and Debbie Russell):

Presented a quilt made with members' blocks to Kathy Scott as a Thank You for 4 years of service as the Guild President.

It was quilted by Debi Mashak.

President's Message (Kathy Scott):

Thanks were expressed to everyone who has helped support Kathy and the Guild throughout her presidency.

Lori George--Past President

Pat Goldsborough--Secret Pals

Judie Seferovich--Parties

Dotti Harris--Sunshine

Joan Calvary--newsletter and web

Linda Ferguson--Retreat host, 2017 Raffle Quilt assembly

Tabatha Smith--Birthday fat quarters, block of the month, audited the books, etc.

Karin Powell--auction

Peggy Anderson--audited the books

Dawn Shirron--presentation blocks

Theresa Wright--Retreat Chair

Nicole Sedgwick--Quilt Show Chair

Jana Colombi--Hugs

Dee White--Hugs

Debby Parry Evans--Quilt Show Chair and 2018 Raffle Quilt assembly

Patty Kobelin--refreshments

Sandy Hayes--2017 Raffle Quilt ticket sales

Lyn Bolster--2018 Raffle Quilt ticket sales

Mary Ann Baker and Debi Mashak--Demos at guild meetings.

Debbie Russell--Vice President

Jenni Gould--Treasurer

Mary Willis--Member at Large

Jill Ellis--Member at Large

Leanne Shipley--Secretary

Installation of new officers:

President--Dotti Harris

Vice President--Debbie Russell

Jenni Gould--Treasurer

Eleanor Delakruse--Secretary

Jill Ellis--Member at Large

Peggy Anderson--Member at Large

Hawaii Holiday Party (Judie Seferovich):

Hawaii trivia winner was Lorraine Kelly (guest)

Hula hooping winner was Maya Powers (Kimberlee's daughter)

Membership (Leanne Shipley):

We had 2 guests at the meeting.

Jenni Gould won the Badge prize.

Memberships expire in January unless you renew--don't wait!

Respectfully submitted,

Leanne Shipley, QG Secretary